
Our Key Learning: 

What would it be like to explore the 
Arctic? What might we see and find? 

How is it different to our country? 

Arctic  
Adventure! 

Autumn 2 2020  

Home Learning Project 

(To be shared week beginning  

30th November) 

At home please support your child in 
researching a animal that lives in the polar 
regions (either Arctic or Antarctica). Help 
them to create a non-fiction leaflet or book 
about this creature.   
 
Non-fiction writing support will be on our 
Google Classroom under ‘Arctic 
Adventures’ on the classwork page. 
 
Their hard work will be shared with the 
whole class from 30th November onwards. 

 

Help from home 

Our roleplay area is the Arctic and in 
December will ‘transform’ into Father 
Christmas’ home.  If you have anything you 
would like to lend or give the class related 
to this we would be very grateful. For 
instance: warm scarves, gloves, arctic 
cuddly toys, cooking gear for outside. 

English support 

Reading: Children who have read and had 
their book signed 3 or more times a week 
will go into a weekly prize draw to help 
celebrate all the great reading that is going 
on at home. 

It is crucial that you listen regularly to your 
child read, once a day or every other day 
ideally. At school we constantly listen to the 
children read in class and support their 
development. However, we are unable to 
give them the time, peace  and attention 
they can receive from you at home. 
Together we can help their reading to excel.  

Phonics: Use phonics cards to practise the 
phase your child is on, please ask if you’re 
not sure of which this is.  

Spelling: Each Friday your child will be 
tested on 5-10 words depending on their 
ability. These words will be shared half 
termly. 

Maths Support 

Instant recall of these Maths Facts  

Tested week beginning 7th December:  

Year 1: Number bonds to 10  (9+1, 8+2, 7+4 
etc.)  

Year 2:  To add any single digit number to a 

2 digit number (45+4, 67+5 etc.) And to 

recite the 2 times table. 

Support for these can be found on our 

Google classroom page.  



Dear Parents, 

Over the next 7 weeks we will be focusing 

our learning on The Arctic , leading into 

Christmas in December. 

We will continue our work in Geography, 

comparing our country to the Arctic and 

the creatures that live here.  

In PSHE Mrs Kossowicz will be focusing on 

who are special to us’ and how we care for 

each other.  The children will also learn a 

little about polar melting and what we can 

do to stop this.  

Science will allow us to focus more on the 

animals in this area and how they adapt to 

this harsh environment. 

The children will be challenged to create a 

meal for Arctic explorers and learn about 

balanced meals through Design 

Technology. 

Our Religious Education will support 

discussions of  how Christians celebrate 

Christmas.  

Here is a brief overview of the learning that will be 

occurring in Amber this half term. It may alter due to 

the classes specific needs. 

Wk 

beg: 

2.11.

20 

Geog: Let’s learn where the Arctic Circle is. 

DT:  Creating Autumn Crowns and bird feeders 

for our garden linked to Autumn Season 

Artist of the month: Miro 

Science: identifying and grouping Arctic Animals  

9.11.

20 

History/PSHE: Remembrance Day  

DT: Who Roald Amundsen was and what he 

needed to explore the Poles 

Science: What animals live in the Arctic?  

16.11

.20 

Geog: Comparing The Arctic's climate and our 

own  

DT: What food is beat for an Arctic explore and 

what a balanced meal needs? 

Science: How do animals adapt to their 

environment? 

RE: Thinking about different celebrations  

 

23.11

.20 

Geog: What physical features will you find in the 

Arctic?  

DT: Evaluating ‘bought’ soups using our senses 

Science: Exploring ice and its properties 

RE: retelling the Nativity Story  

30.11

.20 

Geog: What do Arctic towns and cities look like?  

DT: Designing a healthy soup for the explorers  

Artist of the Month: Brendan Jamison 

Science: Investigating icebergs and carrying out 

experiments 

RE: Finding out how Christians celebrate 

Christmas  

Children sharing their Home link Projects 

7.12.

20 

Geog: Comparing an Arctic town to a UK city.  

DT: Making their own soups and evaluating them 

9th December: Christmas Craft Day  

RE: How do Christians celebrate Christmas 

around the world? 

Year 1 and 2 Maths Facts check all week 

14.12

.20 

 Geog: Hunt for Father Christmas’ home in North 

Pole  

DT: Create  toys in roleplay area 

Science: Night Zoo Keeper—polar bear 

awareness 

RE: Singings Christmas Carols 


